

# Weekly Newsletter - 'Everyone is an Achiever' - Friday 05.07.24

# Message from the Principal - Mrs Cook

As the academic year draws to a close, the classes are completing their current topics and evaluating the children's progress towards the end-of-year targets. The curriculum is important here at Theddlethorpe, but it's also important to reiterate the extensive planning, preparation, and adaptation of the activities the staff undertake to ensure that every pupil, regardless of their needs, can access the learning, experience growth, and reach their full potential.

We know that children, just like adults, are all different, learn at different rates and in different ways. We do our utmost to ensure we are able to support every child with what they will need to thrive. Every staff member strives to provide the best possible support for the children, ensuring their learning is enjoyable, significant, and impactful, despite the practical challenges we face, such as the limited number of adults and financial resources.

Next week, you will be getting your child's end of year report. This will provide an overview of your child's achievements and progress throughout the year, as well as what they need to do next on their learning journey. If you have any questions about their report, please contact the office and speak with the class teacher.

On Monday, July 15th, all parents / carers from all year groups, as well as those who will be joining us in September, are welcome to visit the school, meet the class teacher, and see the wonderful work the children have produced.

### Mrs. Cook

Attendance Target 96% Attendance this week 94.4% Attendance this year so far 94.1%

Please remember that the government and Theddlethorpe Academy expected level of attendance is 96%. The overall attendance level for last week was 94.4%- we can only improve that with your co-operation by ensuring that your child only stays at home if s/he is very unwell. A mild cough or cold is not a reason for them to stay at home. Please also ensure that your child arrives punctually in the mornings - the gates open at 8.40am and registration at 8.50 a.m., and if your child arrives after that time, they will be marked as late.

## Free Online Subscription to First News for the Summer!

Dear parents/carers

First News is the leading source of news and news-based learning for children. It is age-appropriate (aimed at 7- to 14-year-olds but accessible for all ages), impartial and helps keep children reading and developing their critical literacy skills. We are thrilled to offer all students a free First News digital subscription over the summer holidays. It's packed with fun and educational content that will keep minds active and entertained all summer long.

First News digital is available via an app and includes:

- Daily news stories which children can read, listen and react to. These include reports on the Euros, the Summer Olympics, and the general election.
- · The latest issue of the newspaper and many past issues
- · Weekly polls to vote on
- · The latest episodes of Sky Kids FYI weekly news show
- · Fun puzzles and games: great for improving vocabulary
- Tips & Talking points for parents and carers to help you talk about tricky topics with your children

Click here for our school's unique access link:

https://subscribe.firstnews.co.uk/summer-reading-2024/?fn=PURI8742

#### Reminder:

We would like to remind you to please pre-order your child's school dinner the weekend before through Parent Pay, to avoid food wastage and loss of class learning time.

Thanks for your co-operation.

## Parent Survey

Every year we ask parents/carers to complete a questionnaire to help us understand what you think about our academy and give you an opportunity to comment on the successes and areas that could be even better.

Could you please complete this survey so we can gain your feedback in readiness for September 2024, thank you. This survey has also been

https://forms.office.com/e/TMHw8B90k7

# Dates for Diary

- Year 6 PGL 5th to 8th July 2024
- Career afternoon Year 5/6 Wed 10th July
- Year 3/4 Performance Friday 12th July
- Whole school opening evening meet your new teacher Monday 15th July
- · Scooter and Skateboarding day Wed 17th July
- Year 5/6 Performance and presentation Thursday 18th July
- End of Term Friday 19th July